## **Crossville Fire Department**

141 Henry Avenue Crossville, Tennessee 38555 (931) 484-6144 (931) 484-4337 fax

Monday, May 06, 2013

To: Dr. Jack Miller, City Manager

Re: Fire Headquarters Dedication

Dr. Miller:

The Crossville Fire Department would like to formally request your permission and seek City Council approval to dedicate the newly remodeled Fire Headquarters in memory of Chief Thomas Girdley who gave his life in the line of duty in March of 1983. We feel it would be a deserving honor to recognize the extreme sacrifice that Chief Girdley gave in service to the Crossville Fire Department and the citizens of our fine city. With your permission we will change the sign to reflect the changes. In addition we will add a suitable plaque to the existing Fallen Firefighters Memorial. The sign will read as follows:

Chief Thomas Girdley Memorial
Crossville Fire
Headquarters

Chief Mike Turner